PWG WebEx Notes – DRAFT
Wednesday, January 25, 2012
Participants
Lloyd Young, AEP

Ernie Podraza, Direct Energy

Calvin Opheim, ERCOT

Sonja Mingo, ERCOT

Adrian Marquez, ERCOT

Bill Boswell, ERCOT

Richard R. Beasley, CenterPoint Energy

Ed Echols, ONCOR

Jim Lee, Direct Energy

Rhiannou Wright, Gexa Energy
Agenda Item 1:  Antitrust Admonition
Ernie Podraza opened the meeting and read the ERCOT Antitrust Admonition.  
Agenda Item 2:  COPS Meeting

Ernie reported that there were no new assignments from COPS. There was considerable discussion around reducing the number of meetings and calls. PWG has been proactive by scheduling calls on an as-needed basis to review LPGRRs and to handle any new assignments from COPS. 
Agenda Item 3:  Approval of November 9, 2011 PWG Call Notes
The notes from November’s PWG WebEx were approved without changes. 
Agenda Item 4:  2012 Leadership election
Ernie was re-elected Chair. Ed Echols was re-elected Vice-Chair    

Agenda Item 5: Assignment of Profile Type to ESIIDs from an Acquired System 
Bill presented regarding existing language in Section 9.1 of the LPG that covers the assignment of Profile Types. There was discussion as to whether Section 9.1.2 covers an acquired system or does the language need to be broadened.  It was noted that the existing language was deemed sufficient when Nueces opted-in.  The consensus was more input is needed from the TDSP’s because they are responsible for assigning the Profile Type.
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Ernie will ensure that this agenda item is listed more clearly in the May meeting announcement to encourage more TDSP’s to participate in the discussion.
Agenda Item 6: Additional Items
Adrian reported that an administrative LPGRR should be prepared to allow for correct weather zone assignment of additional ZIP Codes and to update some descriptive language. Two new ZIP Codes for weather zone assignment will be included in the zip-to-zone tab.  In the Use-of-Components tab, updates will be made to descriptive language to reflect that the weather sensitivity determination is only performed for BUSIDRRQ ESI IDs (per Section 11 of the Protocols).

Adrian will prepare a draft LPGRR for the May call.
PWG Goals and Annual Validation for 2012 were discussed. As part of the Annual Validation process, ESIID lists are updated on the front and back ends to aid in getting to the one percent requirement.  Advanced meters are dropped from the process.
Next PWG Meeting
The next PWG WebEx call is scheduled for Wednesday, May 23, 2012.  
As always, if someone would like to propose an item to be put on the PWG agenda, it is preferable that topics be submitted to Ernie (Ernest.Podraza@directenergy.com) at least two weeks prior to the meeting.
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